
 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Sunday Morning Schedule 
 
 

10:00 a.m. Worship 
Coffee Hour Fellowship following Worship 

 
 
 

Events in July 
 

July 4th – Church Office is closed 
 

Farewell to Vicar Sarah - Sunday, July 8th 
Urban Hike – Saturday, July 14th 
Blood Drive – Saturday, July 21st  

BFL Goes to the Mariners – Tuesday, July 24th 
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Dear Friends in Christ, 
 

June was a month filled with events!   
 

Kicking off the month, a group from Ballard First Lutheran attended the Northwest 

Washington Synod Assembly where we were invited to delve into the concept of 

neighbor: who is our neighbor; how do we begin to know our neighbors; how do we 

welcome our neighbors; and perhaps, most importantly, how do we love our neighbors?   
 

A short week later, Vicar Sarah and I attended Faith Action Network’s Annual 

Summit.  As representatives from various faith communities came together to determine 

priorities for Faith Action Network’s upcoming legislative agenda, the concept of 

neighbor again weaved itself into the conversation as the group worked to find ways for 

God’s justice and love to break into this world and into the lives of all people. 
 

And then, just a few days later, the Most Reverend Michael C. Curry came to town.  St. 

Mark’s Cathedral graciously opened their doors for people to hear Bishop Curry 

preach.  Just as he had at the recent royal wedding, Bishop Curry delivered a sermon that I 

(and probably also many others) needed to hear --- a sermon overflowing with a theology 

of love for neighbor. 
 

Perhaps, it was appropriate that Bishop Curry’s sermon on the power of love culminated 

these wonderful events that all in their own way reminded us of the importance of not 

only knowing our neighbor, but of loving our neighbor.  For as Bishop Curry stated, love 

is what ultimately makes space and room for the other, for our neighbors. 
 

In a month in which news cycles were filled with stories about families being separated 

from one another at the border, Bishop Curry’s message served as the balm our world so 

desperately needs to hear.   
 

For we live in a world that is often driven by fear, not by love. But, hope is not lost. For 

love drives out fear.   
 

Love creates openings for us to approach our neighbors with a holy curiosity instead of a 

harsh judgment.  Love energizes us to act in the midst of circumstances that would 

otherwise seem overwhelming. Love offers us the courage to give generously even when 

we don’t understand how our gifts will be used or how own needs will be met.   
 

Ultimately, love invites us out of the safe cocoon of our comfort zones and into unchartered 

territories --- stretching us, growing us, transforming us. 
 

In a world filled with fear and hate, may we be the antidote.  May God’s love radiate from us and in 

us and through us; May God’s love offer us the courage to love our neighbors as ourselves and to 

give generously to all who are in need. May God's love stretch us, transform us, and replenish us. 
 

In Christ’s Peace, Pastor Elise 
 

mailto:pastorelise@bflcs.org
mailto:barnesma@plu.edu


PASTORAL ACTS IN THE  MONTH OF JUNE  
 

Memorial Service 
Gunnar Ilduso, Sr. 

June 17, 2018 
 

VICAR SARAH  
 
My GPS told me I had arrived. I looked up and saw my new home in front of 
me. The sign read, “Welcome Sarah, our new vicar.” That was a weird thing to 
read. I hardly knew what all being a vicar entailed, but here I was. I walked into 
my apartment and found a basket filled with treats—gift cards, coffee, travel 
books for the Pacific Northwest. On my first night in my new home, I ordered a 
pizza, opened the bottle of wine from my welcome basket, watched Sleepless 
in Seattle, and wondered ever so slightly what I had gotten myself into. 

 

Recalling those first days here in Seattle doesn’t feel that long ago. I feel like I 
just got here, like my first day of work was just last week. But, here we are at 
the end of my time at Ballard First Lutheran Church. And while it seems like I 

just started, as I think through this year, I am so aware of the growth that has taken place. I think back to all my 
firsts: my first sermon, my first time teaching, my first time leading our childcare center’s weekly chapel. I think 
about how I felt going into each of those things, and then I think about how I feel now. Don’t get me wrong, I am 
more confident now than I was at the start of this year that I still have so much to learn. But I feel a sense of “I can 
do this” that I didn’t necessarily feel on my first day of internship. 

 

And so, I want to make sure that this year doesn’t end without expressing the deepest gratitude I can. Thank you. 
Each and every one of you. Thank you for being with me through this year of learning, for fostering an 
environment that took me from “I’m not sure about this” to “I can do this.” That doesn’t happen by accident. You 
have listened to sermons, been present at bible studies, given feedback, asked how things are going, invited me 
for dinner and coffee. You have made this an invaluable year of learning and growth. You have helped me grow 
into what it means to be a vicar, which for me is going to help me be a better pastor one day.  
 

And so, dear friends, thank you. You are now forever a part of my story. You are the church where I did my 
internship. You are the church that trusted me to be your vicar. You are the church that helped me grow in my 
understanding of God, the church, and where I might fit in all of it. I pray that you never stop practicing 
hospitality, that you always ask what you have to offer, and what you can posture yourselves to receive. Thank 
you for allowing me to be with you. 

 

God’s peace be with you always, Vicar Sarah 
 
 
 

w  w  w 

Vicar Sarah will be leaving in July to return to the Lutheran School of Theology at Chicago for her 
final year of seminary. On Sunday, July 8th we will be saying farewell and extending best wishes to 
her during worship and at coffee hour. Please plan to attend.  
 

Gifts and cards are entirely appropriate. The congregation plans to support her by providing 
scholarship monies toward tuition costs for her final year of seminary. If you would like to 
contribute, please make checks payable to Ballard First Lutheran.  



 

GREETINGS FROM OUR BISHOP 
 

Companionship 
The Rev. Kirby Unti, Bishop, NWWA Synod 

 

There is a movement taking 
place across the American 
church - stirring up in 
congregations a new 
imagination of what it means 
to be the church.  It begins 

with the realization that God is active and up to 
something outside the four walls of the church - 
and the church is being invited to join in. 
 
This startles many of us because we have been 
faithful at trying to do good worship, practice 
hospitality, provide Sunday School, offer a youth 
group, gather for fellowship activities, and care 
for our buildings and grounds.  These practices 
have served us well - but none of them have 
prepared us for what it means to engage with 
our neighbors. 
 
We have done our best at hospitality - by trying 
to be welcoming when visitors arrive and looking 
for helpful ways to engage them in faith 
formation and the church community.  This new 
movement calls for a radical form of hospitality 
that was practiced in Luke 10 where the disciples 
were sent out and instructed to eat whatever 
was set before them. 
 
This expression of hospitality is about learning to 
receive what the neighbor has to offer - on their 
terms and where they are located.  How in the 
world to we do this? 
 
We can learn from our missionary sisters and 
brothers who are decade or two ahead of us.  
Our missionaries learned the hard way - having 
gone through an era where our western faith 
was imposed upon the people the missionaries 
were reaching out to.  It took time to learn that 
this approach was not only abusive and 

destructive, it failed to recognize how God was 
already at work with the people before the 
missionaries arrived. 
 
The missionary movement moved from an 
imposition model to an accompaniment model.  
This approach is about walking alongside the 
other and mutually discovering how God is at 
work.  Our missionaries spend years getting to 
know the people and inviting the people to 
shape the liturgy and the mission.  It levels the 
playing field by no longer treating the other as 
the object of our mission but rather the subject. 
 
Accompaniment is about developing 
companionship.  Webster’s defines companion 
as “a person employed to accompany, assist, or 
live with another in the capacity of a helpful 
friend.”  Or perhaps even more poignant “the 
fainter of two stars that constitute a double 
star.” 
 
You begin to see that this new movement invites 
a life-giving kind of humility in all that we do. 
“Companion” in French is a combination of two 
words, roughly translated as “co bread.”  We 
might say breaking bread together as equals. 
 
Can you imagine an evangelism program whose 
primary activity is inviting neighbors, strangers 
and friends alike to companionship – breaking 
bread together?  It’s about getting to know one 
another.  It’s about listening.  It’s about together 
responding to the needs of the world.  It’s about 
what it means to be church today. 
 
ά²ƘŜƴ ȅƻǳ ŜƴǘŜǊ ŀ ǘƻǿƴ ŀƴŘ ŀǊŜ ǿŜƭŎƻƳŜŘΣ Ŝŀǘ 
what is offered to you. Heal the sick who are 
ǘƘŜǊŜ ŀƴŘ ǘŜƭƭ ǘƘŜƳΣ Ψ¢ƘŜ ƪƛƴƎŘƻƳ ƻŦ DƻŘ has 
ŎƻƳŜ ƴŜŀǊ ǘƻ ȅƻǳΦΩ  Luke 10:8-9 



FINANCIAL HISTORY REPORT  

May Financial Report General Fund 
 

 
May Actual May Budget 

Year To 
Date Actual 

Year To 
Date Budget 

 Year To 
Date 

Variance 
Envelope/Loose 
Giving $17,789.92  $24,666.67  $118,347.28  $135,833.35  ($17,486.07) 

Other Income $6,740.00  $8,937.50  $91,673.94  $47,937.50  $43,736.44  

Total Income $24,529.92  $33,604.17  $210,021.22  $183,770.85  $26,250.37  

 
          

Expenses $51,979.07  $48,508.09  $227,578.53  $230,640.45  ($3,061.92) 

 
          

Surplus / (Loss) ($27,449.15) ($14,903.92) ($17,557.31) ($46,869.60) $29,312.29  

      Cash Balance $35,897.32  
    

Savings Balance 
 $ 
286,882.00  

     
Each month this report will show income and expenses for both the current month and year to date.  In addition, the last column shows the 
variance (actual - budget).  We are also reporting our current General Fund balance.  We hope this helps you to better understand our overall 
financial situation.  If you have any questions of feedback please contact your Finance Committee members.   
 

In May, these are some of the ways our financial support to the mission and ministry budget became Christ’s hands and feet in the 

world: provided a nurturing place for the children of our Childcare, transported members to Sunday worship in our church van, 

hosted and provided Sunday Dinner, weekly Bible Study, Mission Sewing, “Holy Curiosity” provided space for AA groups, 

LYONS Dinner Theater, Earth Ministry, Renewal, Girl Scouts, Ballard Little League, NAMI, participated in the 17
th
 of May 

Parade, hosted weekly text study for area pastors, financially helped support Sunday Dinner. 
 
 

STEWARDSHIP NEWS  
 

I have had two opportunities to sing with a large group that came together for an event. Last 
September, I joined a local choir of 150 voices to sing with the National Lutheran Choir for a 
Reformation celebration at St. Mark’s Cathedral. On July 1st, I am part of a much larger choir 
singing at the opening ceremony for the national Special Olympic Games.  
 

Both times, I was amazed that the music was in good shape in only a few hours of rehearsal. 
Especially when the directors and singers were virtually unknown to each other. We were bound 

by our love of singing and the purpose of our coming together to sing. 
 

I have heard several concerts in St. Mark’s cathedral and it was a dream of mine to have a chance to sing there. I also 
wanted to do something special to commemorate the 500th anniversary of the Reformation. Singing with the National 
Lutheran Choir brought those two goals together.  The evening of the service gave me chills many times, hearing our 
voices rise into the upper reaches of the sanctuary.  
 

A few days ago, I rehearsed at the Federal Way Performing Arts Center with 450 people for the Special Olympic 
Games opening ceremony.  This was only a small number of the 2000 voice choir assembled for the ceremony.  The 
singers were from church choirs, community choirs and other people who just liked to sing. The director was well 
known locally, having been the director at a couple of private schools. We warmed up, worked on three pieces 
including one composed for the opening and recorded one of the songs and some sound effects. That’s a lot to do in 
three hours. We’ll finalize everything in one more rehearsal and a walk-through before the ceremony. I’m writing this 
before the event itself and I am very excited to sing at outdoors at Husky Stadium on Sunday. 
 

Have you prepared for and participated in an event where many people came together for a singular purpose? 
 

In Peace,Ann Maki 
 



 

SERVANT LEADERS FOR JU LY  
 

Altar Care - Month of July: Tina Aure, Marcia Nelson, Edna Peterson 
 

Acolytes    
July 1 TBD 
July 8 TBD 
July 15 TBD 
July 22 TBD 
July 29 TBD 
 

Assisting Minister 
 

July 1 Brett Hagen 
July 8 Erin Schadt 
July 15 Nancy Fisher 
July 22 Chris Bloomquist 
July 29 Veronica Redpath 
 

Communion Assistants 
 

July 1 Gunbjorg Ladstein, Edna Peterson 
July 8 Joan Peterson, Susan Weber 
July 15 TBD 
July 22 Kathy Johnson, Joan Peterson 
July 29 TBD 
 

Counters 
 

July 1 Laurie & Terry McGibbon, Ellen & Geoff Wall 
July 8 Sue Clauson, Kelly Fahlman 
July 15 Jan Holm, Ramona Leer 
July 22 Kris Breton, Juliet Dickens, Ken Mingeaud 
July 29 Tina Aure, Karen & Malcolm Unseth 
 

Lectors 
 

July 1 Gunbjorg Ladstein  
July 8 Tom Tocher 
July 15 Kristen Wilson Weiberg 
July 22 Karrin Daniels 
July 29 Edna Peterson 
 

Ushers 
 

July 1 Sylvia Vikingstad, Sherry Lemmer, Kim Peterson, Anders Weiberg 
July 8 Laurie Fladhus, Eric Green, John & Jennifer Schwartz 
July 15 Jenny Holm, Jeff Powers, Glenn Hare, Amelia Hare 
July 22 David Austin, Laurie Austin, Farid Chouery, Kevin Severud 
July 29 Dave Hilmoe, Gunbjorg Ladstein, Marcia Nelson, Jim Walker 
 

Van Drivers 
 

July 1 Ray Gooch 
July 8 TBD 
July 15 TBD 
July 22 TBD 
July 29 TBD  



 

NEW MEMBERS  
 

We joyfully welcomed new members on June 17, 2018.  Please update your church directory to include these folks! 
 

Chuck, Mary and Will Golden  
2249 NW 61st St 
Seattle  WA  98107 
(715) 821-6349 
megolden89@gmail.com 
 
Margaret Hansen 
 
Richard Harmon 
6533 Seaview Ave NW  #201A 
Seattle  WA  98117 
(206) 258-2648 
 
Glenn Hare, Michelle Martin and Amelia Hare 
12239 Palatine Ave N 
Seattle  WA  98133 
(864) 508-1838 (Michelle), (864) 367-5665 (Glenn) 
hareg@uw.edu, michelleholleymartin@gmail.com 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Marcus, Jonette and Axel King  
12128 SE 14th St 
Bellevue  WA  98005 
(206) 380-7781 
jonettere@gmail.com 
 

Monica Scott  
3026-I NW Market St 
Seattle WA 98107 
(803) 944-7008 
monicakscott@gmail.com 
 

Christiann Stapf and Bruce Webster 
6960 California Ave SW, Unit A305 
Seattle  WA  98136 
(505) 660-7689 (Christiann), (505) 608-0021 (Bruce) 
c.m.stapf@gmail.com, owslamit@yahoo.com 
 

Gabrielle White. 
42903 SE 173rd St 
North Bend  WA  98045 
(206) 571-2956 
gabrielle.white8115@gmail.com 
 

 

 

 

I CARE FOR JULY  
 

THE I CARE OFFERING FOR THE MONTH OF JULY IS READ-A-RAMA, a non-profit that 
uses books for children and young adults as the springboard for all program activities. 
We provide fully-engaged programming year-round that seeks to improve literacy, 
particularly for children most in need of literacy intervention. Read-a-Rama seeks to 
eradicate illiteracy one child and one book at a time. This summer, Camp Read-a-
Rama, a day camp celebrating reading, literacy and the power of telling our stories, 
will serve children who live at Mary's Place and the Compass on Dexter apartments.   

 

BLOOD DRIVE ON JULY 21 ST  
 

The Bloodmobile is coming to Ballard First on July 21st.  
 
Every minute, every day someone in the Northwest needs blood. It is important to 
maintain a strong blood supply to meet the needs of patients having surgery, organ 
transplants, receiving cancer treatment, or therapies for blood disorders and to be able to 
respond when a tragedy does occur.  ALL BLOOD TYPES ARE NEEDED! 

 
Make a commitment to donate blood. Call the office at (206)784-1306 to sign up. There is a sign-up sheet 
available in Haavik Hall. This is your chance to save a life!  

mailto:megolden89@gmail.com
mailto:hareg@uw.edu
mailto:michelleholleymartin@gmail.com
mailto:jonettere@gmail.com
mailto:monicakscott@gmail.com
mailto:c.m.stapf@gmail.com
mailto:owslamit@yahoo.com
mailto:gabrielle.white8115@gmail.com


 

OUR LIFE TOGETHER  

 
Kids Camp 2018!  
 

When you pass through the waters, I will be with you .  
       Isaiah 43:2 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Ballard First Lutheran Church and Trinity United Methodist  will host a  kid's summer camp.  
 

Dates: July 30 - August 3, 2018 , 9am - 12pm 
 

$50/child, max $100/family    Registration for campers at: www. tumseattle.org  
Scholarships available  

 

It's not too late to volunteer to help with this year's VBS or to register students to attend!  If you 
would be interested in serving as a volunteer, please contact Pastor Elise at either (803) 944-7006 
or pastorelise@bflcs.org.  If you would like to register a student to attend VBS, please use the 
following website:  https://tumseattle.nm-secure.com/content.cfm?id=368.  Please contact Pastor 
Elise if you have any other questions! 

 
 

Upcoming Events 
 

CenturyLink Field Tour 
 

Calling all Seahawks and Sounders fans! We are planning a tour of CenturyLink Field for 

some time in August. On this behind-the-scenes tour, we will have the opportunity to learn 

more about the stadium s history and gain access to exciting areas of the stadium such as the 

press room, private suites, the Toyota Fan Deck, a locker room, and more! More information 

to come, and once a date is set, there will be a sign-up sheet in Haavik Hall. Questions? Contact Monica Scott at 

(803) 944-7008 ormonicakscott@gmail.com. 

 

Save the Date! Ballard First Fridays! 
 

This fall, members and friends of the congregation are invited to meet up for an informal, dutch-treat dinner. Each 

month, we will announce a different restaurant where we will gather to enjoy a meal and fellowship with Ballard 

First on the First Friday of the month. We ll select restaurants with counter service so that we won t have to worry 

about splitting the checks and people can come late if needed. No reservations required, just come as you can!  

 

Our first gathering will take place on Friday, September 7th at 5:00 p.m. at MOD Pizza on 15th.  

Order at the counter and look for the BFL sign at our table! Hope to see you there! For questions or restaurant 

suggestions, please contact Monica Scott at (803) 944-7008 or monicakscott@gmail.com.  

mailto:pastorelise@bflcs.org
https://tumseattle.nm-secure.com/content.cfm?id=368
mailto:monicakscott@gmail.com
mailto:monicakscott@gmail.com


 

OUR LIFE TOGETHER  
  

URBAN HIKE  SATURDAY, JULY 14TH 

We will meet at the Ballard Locks at 2:30 pm.  We will walk up past 

Sunset Hill, down through Golden Gardens and back to the locks via 

Shilshole Marina.  It s a beautiful walk with a little hiking and an urban 

walk all in one!  Contact Pastor Elise for more information  

pastorelise@bflcs.org 

 

 

 

BALLARD FIRST LUTHERAN GOES TO SAFECO FIELD  

Tuesday, July 24th  - The Mariners against the San Francisco Giants.  
The game begins at 7:10. Tickets are $13.00. Please sign up in Haavik Hall or 

contact Cindy at the church office to purchase your tickets! Call 206 -784-1306 
or email office@bflcs.org . 

 

 

Christmas in July Coffee Hour 
 

Save the date for a Christmas in July celebration during coffee hour on 

Sunday, July 29th! Please plan to bring your favorite Christmas cookies 

to share (excess cookies from this dessert potluck will be frozen to 

supply future coffee hours). In addition to consuming delicious 

Christmas treats, we will also sing Christmas carols and write Christmas 

cards that will be sent later in the year to our homebound members and to troops stationed 

abroad. If you have any questions or would like to donate Christmas cards, please contact 

Monica Scott at (803) 944-7008 or monicakscott@gmail.com. 

 

 

OPPORTUNITIES  
 

You can help beautify and make sure all are safe by donating the following:  
 

Ä rain barrel 

Ä first aid kit for van 

Ä flashlight for van 

Ä 2 cypress small trees for courtyard pots 

Ä 4 dark, metal flag pole holders – to be mounted on lower portions of the sanctuary for banners 

Contact the office at office@bflcs.org or by calling (206) 784-1306. 

mailto:pastorelise@bflcs.org
mailto:office@bflcs.org
mailto:monicakscott@gmail.com
mailto:office@bflcs.org


 

IN GRADITUDE  
 

Dear Church Family, 
 

I would like to thank you for all the care and concern shown me during my recent surgery and 

recuperation. Thank you for the many prayers, visits, cards and food brought to our home.  
 

Special thanks to our pastors for all their support during this time. 
 

God Bless, Wanda Freeman  
 

FROM THE CHILDCARE C ENTER  
 

Graduation was short and sweet, with the emphasis on sweet :) We had 
a class of 21 Pre-K children this year. The bond that they have made with 
each other will, I'm sure, need to be nurtured with "play dates" after 
some go their separate ways to their new schools. Some will still be 
together in elementary, which will be a good thing, so that they can 

support each other on their new adventure!   
  

For the graduation performance the children did several songs and poems.  I think the families of the 
graduates were very impressed with the children's ability to learn songs with so many words and 
melodies!  The poem, that will always remain my favorite, is "I'm a Graduate...Oooh, Oooh, Oooh!"   We 
send theses children out with God's love, as they continue to grow and learn. 
  

Summer is here!   Ms. Karen & Staff 

 

LYONS  
 

  
 

On our way to the ELCA Youth Gathering in Houston !  
 
 
 

SUMMER HYMNS: PICK ôEM!  

 

Is there a hymn that inspires a particular or poignant memory for you? Is there a hymn that reminds you of a loved 
one? Is there a hymn that never fails to raise your spirits? Is there a hymn that you consider to be a touchstone? Is 

there a hymn that causes you to think, “How can I keep from singing?” Is there a hymn that sings 
of your deepest hopes?  
 

This summer, we invite you to submit your hymn requests. Email the office and let us know what 
you’d like to sing. 
 

Please include a sentence or two why that hymn is especially meaningful to you. We will do our very 
best to accommodate all requests as much as we are able! 


